
"To effectively promote the safety, health, and well-being of our residents" 
 

 
 

TO:  Honorable County Commissioners 
Scott Arneson, County Administrator 

 
FROM: Jess Greenwood, Public Works Director / County Engineer 
 
RE:  15 Jul 25 County Board Meeting 

Road Tour  
 
Date: 08 Jul 25 
 
Summary  
It is requested that the County Board decide if there will be a road tour in 2025. 
 
Background 
The County Board last went on a road tour in the summer of 2023.  This tour usually begins at 8:00 
a.m. at the Public Works office.  After a short meeting the Commissioners and staff board a van and 
drive around the County looking at roads, bridges, parks, and other sites of interest.  This tour gives 
everyone a chance to see many of the recent improvements to the County Road, bridge, and park 
systems, and to see sites where there are needs for future projects.  The length of the tour depends on 
the total number of stops that are planned. 
 
Alternatives 
Decide if the Commissioners wish to take a road tour this year. 
 
Recommendation 
It is the recommendation of staff to take a road tour this summer/fall to see recent improvements, 
ongoing projects, and to visit issues that the Commissioners should see.   
 
If the County Board decides to take a road tour, a survey of potential dates will be sent to the 
Commissioners to determine a date for the tour. 

 

Jess L. Greenwood, P.E. 
Public Works Director – County Engineer 

 
2140 Pioneer Road 

Red Wing, MN 55066 
Office: (651) 385.3025 

 


